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After more than 26 years with Sarnia Fire Rescue Services, Fire Chief John 
Kingyens has announced he plans to retire this summer from the City of 
Sarnia.   

Chief Kingyens started with the City in 1992 as a firefighter and during his 
career held positions as a Fire Prevention Officer, Safety and Training Officer 
before being promoted to Deputy Fire Chief in 2011 and Fire Chief in 2013.    

In 2018 Chief Kingyens achieved the credentials of Executive Chief Fire Officer 
by the Canadian Association of Fire Chiefs.  Chief Kingyens was a member of 
the Ontario Association of Fire Chiefs, Urban Fire Chiefs Committee. 

Human Resources will begin the recruitment process for a new Chief in the 
coming weeks.  

“I wish to express our sincere gratitude to Chief Kingyens for his leadership of 
Sarnia Fire and Rescue Services, and his dedication to our community,” states 
Lisa Armstrong, Interim Chief Administrative Officer. 
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For further information, please contact: 

Jim Crawford, Corporate Manager, Human Resources 
jim.crawford@sarnia.ca or 519-332-0330 Ext. 3305 

Katarina Ovens, Communications Coordinator 
katarina.ovens@sarnia.ca  or 519-332-0330 ext. 3265 
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